PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 19th July 2007 in the Village Hall
Parish Councillor vacancy

We have received enquiries from Whiteparish residents about this vacancy but no-one has yet come forward for co-option.   Please contact either the Clerk or the Chairman Trevor King, 884374, if you are interested.

Matters arising from previous meeting

A reply had been received from WCC Passenger Transport Unit about the PC request for a Request Bus Stop Pole at Newton Crossroads.   A site visit by WCC and Wilts & Dorset Bus Co. will be held and a decision made as to what is required.   The Highways Agency had taken no action on our request for the re-placement of the “Whiteparish” sign on the A36 due to an error in the Department.   They are now progressing the supply and erection of a new sign;  this involves the signing of a “Section 278 agreement” and the initial advance payment of £500.   It has been agreed by Biffa to remove the final “Whiteparish Quarry and Landfill” sign on the A36;  this should be done by mid-August.   A quote to repair the fence around the football pitch was accepted and the Clerk will arrange for the work to be done.   The fence has to be repaired because this is a legal condition of the purchase of the land.   Colin Bray is to meet a WCC Highways Engineer to investigate the flooding which occurs outside Richmond Farm, Brickworth Road.   Stuart McWilliam will identify possible sites for additional street lights requested by some residents in Hop Gardens and the Clerk will obtain costings.   This will then be further discussed at the next meeting.

Rights of Way

Sheila Campbell had walked the two footpaths that had been reported as having problems.   Footpath 2 is blocked at the end near the A36.   The sign to Footpath 7 is surrounded by trees.   These problems will be reported to the WCC Footpaths Warden.

Environment

Stuart McWilliam reported that he had printed off and studied the consultation document on the change of flight paths proposed, which may affect Whiteparish.   The lowest an aircraft may fly in the new flight path is 5,500 ft (approx. one mile).   This flight path will be used only in extremis and in any case will be used only at night (between 5.30 pm and 9.30 am).   The noise produced would be about 63 decibels – the ambient noise in an office.   There will be no appreciable difference in the noise level.   The Parish Council are not consultees but may make observations on the document.   It was decided that it was not necessary to make any observations.   The Chairman thanked Stuart for his presentation.

Warning!

Richard Clewer had attended a meeting of Landford Parish Council where it was reported that several 

thefts had occurred from garden sheds.   Whiteparish residents need to be aware of this.

Memorial Ground Trust

John LeQuesne reported on the last meeting which was the AGM.   Progress is taking place on the Multi-User Games Area;  the contractor can start work four weeks after planning approval is obtained.   The work will take six to eight weeks to complete.   The Cricket and Football clubs are flourishing.   The Cricket Club are now able to field three teams and the Football Club two teams.   Hire charges for the Memorial Ground will be increased from £50 per day to £55 per day.   There will be no increase for tennis court hire.

New community building

Dave Boakes reported that a Project Team meeting had been held recently and monthly meetings would now be held.   He has asked the architects when the elevation drawings will be ready and when they estimate they will be able to apply for planning permission.    These dates will dictate when a second public meeting to obtain final village approval for the scheme can be scheduled.   It emerged at the meeting that little had been done on applying for external funding for the project.   Janette Munro has kindly agreed to take on the job as a co-opted member of the project team.

Consultation on frequency of rubbish collections

Richard Clewer, District Councillor, would welcome views from any villager on whether landfill rubbish and rubbish for recycling should be collected alternate weeks, both collected every week, or any other ideas.   He can then feed this back to SDC who are debating the issue.   He can be contacted on 01794 884550 or e-mail Rclewer@tiscali.co.uk. 

Development of new Local Plan by SDC 

 A member of the SDC Forward Planning team will be attending the next meeting to explain and answer questions on the Issues and Options for the Core Strategy for the Local Development Framework which will eventually replace the currently adopted Local Plan.   This will affect development allowed in Whiteparish.

Next Meeting

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 13th September 2007 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.

  Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG


  E-mail DandA.Boakes@care4free.net 

